
January 2019 

The Yavapai Chapter of the ABATE of Arizona successfully elected officers for 2019 during 
our November 2018 monthly meeting. They are as follows: 

 BOD – Deborah Butitta 
 Coordinator – Dan Tumey 
 Vice Coordinator – Richard Carver 
 Treasurer – David McLaren 
 Secretary – Suni Sommers 
 Safety – AJ Killian 
 Sgt @ Arms - Richard Carver 
 Communications – Carolyn Carver 
 Run Coordinator - Dan Tumey 
 PAC, Merchandise are both vacant 

Our Safety Officer, AJ Killian, reviewed the MSF Guidelines on Group Rides. Also, when 
riding staggered, do not ride in other’s blind spots. If you can see their face in their mirror, 
they can see you. 

Deborah Buttita, our BOD representative, shared pertinent information regarding the actions 
of endorsing candidates, with the main focus being on the term “endorse”. Phoenix and 
Shadow Mountain chapters says that ABATE should not be endorsing candidates and State 
will discuss this at the January meeting. Our chapter decided to table further discussion until 
our December meeting. 

Our chapter enjoyed our social event on November 3, 2018 as we slowly cruised through 
the Verde Valley on the Verde Valley Train. We were blessed with amazing weather and 
were thrilled when members of the Phoenix chapter rode up to enjoy the day with us! 

Our next chapter meeting will be held on Wednesday, December 12th, at 6:00 pm at the 
VFW Post 541 at 202 Arizona Avenue in Prescott, Az 86301. For more information, contact 
mycabateaz@gmail.com or call Dan at 928-308-9911. Sport bikers are underrepresented, 
and we need your participation. 

Carolyn Carver 
Communication Officer 
Yavapai Chapter of ABATE of Arizona 
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